
Recently, medications like Ozempic and Wegovy, which can help with weight loss, have become very popular.
However, some health insurance companies and employers are stopping coverage for these drugs because they
are expensive.

Some commentators argue that this approach is unfair and that it's unlikely insurance companies would stop coverage for expensive

medications used to treat other chronic illnesses. Some experts argue that the position being adopted by some insurers is adding to the

stigma around obesity. 

Dr. Angela Fitch believes that pharmaceutical companies, insurers, and healthcare providers need to work together to create sustainable

options for patients.

Obesity is a chronic condition requiring ongoing treatment. While GLP-1 drugs can be very helpful, they only work if the patient continues

taking them. Dr. Fitch points out that people seeking quick weight loss might feel disappointed if they don’t consider the long-term need for

these medications. There are also concerns that the decision to stop funding such treatment could lead to higher costs down the line if

obesity leads to other complications which are covered under policies.

What does this mean for insurers?
Insurers will no doubt be considering their own approach to the funding (or not) of such treatments. When deciding on their approach,

insurers will need to weigh up a number of competing factors such as the cost of treatment, the potential long term costs of not funding

treatment, and customers’ expectations.
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